
February 2020 Executive Meeting Minutes 

February 11th, 2020 at The Trackside 

Members attending: Steve Anderson, Steve Lewis, Margaret Otley, Jack Takemoto, Doug 

Weber, Jim McNeil, Johnny Nunn 

Guests attending: Lydell Otley 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Lewis at 7pm. 

The vice president’s report was given by Jack Takemoto. Jack said the March executive 

meeting will be March 10th at Big Red Keno on West O.  There will be a car show meeting at 

The Trackside on March 22nd at 2pm. The March general meeting will be March 25th at The 

Pizza Ranch. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the vice president’s 

report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received and read the 

minutes. There were no additions or corrections. A motion was made, seconded and approved 

to accept the minutes and the secretary’s report.  

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. Steve reported income for the month was from club 

memberships and donations. Expenses included office supplies, postage and scholarship 

expenses. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report.  Jim said Husker Motor Sports is having an opens 

house March 21-22nd. March 14th the Kuck Museum will be open. The cost is $20 and all 

proceeds will go to the law enforcement memorial. Jim has a flyer. The swap meet will be March 

8th. Jim said he had only 3 cars committed for World of Wheels. Jack made a motion that the 

Rebel’s will pay for the SAE cars entry fee to World of Wheels. The motion was seconded and 

approved. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the coordinator’s report. 

Old business: Jack reported on donations. He said that veterans with disabilities are in need of 

a chest freezer. He has contacted Schaeffer’s and they have a freezer for $400 which would fill 

this need. A motion was made, seconded and approved to purchase a chest freezer from 

Schaeffer’s.  Other donations approved were: Sewing for Babies $300, Nebraska Cancer 

Foundation $500, SAE Nebraska Motor Sports $500 for a total of $1,700 in donations. A motion 

was made, seconded and approved for these donations.  

New business:  Margaret suggested reaching out to previous members who have not renewed.  

It was also suggested that possibly Gary Weyers would be willing to head up requests from 

nursing homes for cars.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:06pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 


